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Members Present:  
Chair Ron Salem, Carl Cannon, Wilfredo Gonzalez, Lonnie Marts, Shannon Miller, Michael Munz, Pamela Payne, Bob Rhodes, Rick Wilkins
Guests:
John Germany, Office of General Counsel; Mark VanAlystne, UNF
Staff Present:  
Michael Bouda, Sandy Ilog
CALL TO ORDER
Chair Salem called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. He approved the minutes with no objections from the board. 
OFFICE OF GENERAL COUNSEL UPDATE

Paul Crawford started out by stating the role of the sports board is an advisory capacity however communication can be more effective so that members are not caught blind-sighted.  Any details of events will go out to the board.  Mr. Crawford explained how Michael Bouda is in contact with sports agents regarding negotiations. From now on, there will be a pre-meeting prior to the board meetings. Staff will ask for perspectives from the board and will also provide the financials. John Germany explained how the code has evolved and not been consistent.  This board is an advisory board of the JEDC according to the City Charter amendment creating the JEDC in 1997. There have been recent changes to the sports trust fund ordinance transferring authority to the Mayor to negotiate and execute contracts.  Mr. Crawford (as Acting Executive Director) will give the Mayor the recommendations by the board and staff.  The Mayor may or may not approve.  Mr. Bouda said it is routine for him to always notify the Mayor’s Office first. The Mayor approves the trust fund expenditures.  Mr. Bouda talked about the general fund budget and how we need to put place holders in the budget to hold/reserve events.  Bob Rhodes asked if it’s always been the case in prior administrations where the Mayor’s Office wants to sign off on all contracts, and the answer was that there is now another level because the Mayor is so interested in sports.  Mr. Rhodes is concerned about the reorganization and believes the board should be more engaged.  Michael Munz asked Mr. Germany to make updates in the document reflecting the recent modifications.  Chair Salem feels confident that there will now be a lot more communication within the board.  Mr. Gonzalez was concerned that the board has to reply to the JEDC when the JEDC will soon be reorganized anyway.  Mr. Crawford explained how he takes suggestions and requests to the Mayor’s Office. He also explained how JEDC’s budget is supposed to end by the end of March but since JEDC has been saving, they can last through the end of April and the administration will have time to put a bill in front of City Council. 
NCAA TRACK & FIELD UPDATE
Mr. Crawford spoke about the NCAA Track & Field and said that Chris Hand and Ronnie Belton agreed to the City giving $10,000 towards advertising and up to $25,000 for scoreboards. The Mayor’s Office will reimburse up to $35,000 from the trust fund.  The Mayor’s Office is eager to support future events from UNF so they would like to support a fund that is self-appropriating.  They spoke about the idea of taking money from one event to another. Their fund is specific to UNF. Mr. Munz felt this is not a good idea. He heard from a source that $35,000 doesn’t have to be approved by City Council but $65,000 does.  Mr. Germany asked Chair Salem if the board has approved trust fund spending on college events at a state facility.  Carl Cannon inquired about where the money is coming from for this event, and Mark VanAlstyne from UNF spoke up to say that the track event will go on. They initially asked for $200,000 in funding for the event. Subsequent to that, they asked it be split $65,000/$70,000/$65,000.  The $200,000 was to offset expenses for the meet. NCAA gives them $25,000.  Historically these events aren’t great at selling out; however they are good at putting money back into the economy.  Mr. VanAlstyne is comfortable that they now have $35,000 instead of only $10,000.  They’re comfortable with this year’s event but will need approval from Coach Moon and President Delaney for bidding on future events. Mr. Rhodes asked about advertising and marketing for the event.  Mr. VanAlstyne planned to ask the City and the Dalton Agency. Mr. Bouda said usually the Division I schools handle the marketing, but the City can help with e-blasts, Web sites, TV promotions, etc. 
FLORIDA/RIDER BASKETBALL UPDATE

Mr. Bouda gave an update on revenue with the updated concessions and parking report. Mr. Munz asked Mr. Germany for clarification to look into appropriations of trust fund money spent to government institutions (schools).  Mr. Germany explained the difference is between the arena (City-owned) vs. UNF.  Mr. VanAlstyne said the public can use it on a reservation basis with fees involved.  Mr. Bouda announced there are no future games planned. The Davidson matches will not take place this year. There was a possible date of November that is TBD.  Lonnie Marts asked if the board can choose what teams come for the Holiday Hoops event. We can’t, but we can just say yes or no. 
LACROSSE UPDATE

The Moe’s Southwest Grill Lacrosse Classic is Sunday, February 14. It will be televised to 70 million homes. Teams will be Denver vs. Ohio State and JU vs. Navy.  JEDC helped with $15,000 in advertising. Attendance is very low this year with approximately 4,000 expected. They did not get the response from Navy as they expected for ticket sales. Mr. Bouda believes the game doesn’t have the appeal as it does last year when Duke and Norte Dame played.  Chair Salem asked for an expense report on parking and concession at the next board meeting. 
FL/FSU BASEBALL

The FL/FSU Baseball game is March 27. They anticipate the Mayor to throw the first pitch. The agreement has been signed to extend for 3 years. Chair Salem said this is the largest attended baseball game in the state. 

USA SWIMMING

Mr. Bouda might need to go to Colorado Springs in the next couple of months. They need to also observe the Olympic Trails in Omaha. Roughly 30,000 visitors will be at the event. They’re hoping to get the Olympic Swimming Trials in 2016 and 2020. The steering committee has been formed which Chair Salem joined.  He said it’s a Superbowl type of impact.  

BOAT RACE

The boat race event has been turned down due to the manatee issue.  The feds would not grant a waiver to race on the river. 
CAR SHOW

Mr. Bouda said he has a meeting next week with the Mayor to discuss a possible car show event for a weekend at the stadium or landing.  This type of show would be for older cars such as 50’s, 60’s and 70’s. Chair Salem asked if board members are interested in helping with the car show, to work with Mr. Bouda. Mr. Cannon said he would be interested to do the car show in conjunction with “The Great American Race” to attract more clientele, much like the one in Amelia Island.  Chair Salem designated Mr. Cannon as the liaison to the race. 

SOCCER UPDATE

Mr. Bouda announced that USA Men’s National team will play against the Scotland Men’s team on Saturday, May 26, 2012 at 8pm.  This is the same weekend as the Jazz Festival and the NCAA Track & Field event. Mr. Bouda said he’s been working on this for four years now and that this even will cost very little money.  He expects to pay $20,000 on the events, but should gain $100,000 on concessions and parking based on attendance.  It will be televised nationally and internationally.  Scotland comes in the week before. Mr. Bouda asked about contacts for different things they can do such as golf. Rick Wilkins said he can help out with golf contacts. Possible training fields they could use are Patten Park and JU.  Chair Salem suggested that we host them at a reception, possibly at TPC.  
Mr. Bouda said we did not get the NCAA Women’s Basketball because our arena is too big.  

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Chair Salem adjourned the meeting at 9:50 a.m.  
The next Sports & Entertainment Board Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, March 13, 2012, at 8:30 a.m.

